Minutes of DKC Membership Meeting: September 15, 1997

Following a program presented by Dr. Beth Carroll of the Park Veterinary Hospital on Cranial Cruciate Ligament problems, the meeting was called to order by President, Richard Perschel.

The minutes from the May 19, 1997 meeting were approved as printed in the September newsletter.

President's Report:

The following guests were introduced and welcomed: David Grosham, Jane Darnell and Tina Bosa.

Richard pointed out that the club driveway was a work in progress. The Harris Road property has been limed and mowed and will be overseeded sometime this fall.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking account: \$18,885.95 FTF 1,853.07 Balance due on loan: 21,904.85 Financial Management Acct: 17,627.20

Marge White reported for absent Corres. Secretary, Rob Bozeman, that copies of the AKC's proposed changes in the obedience rules and regulations were available and one copy will be posted on the DKC bulletin board.

Stella Maunsell, Membership Ch., introduced Janet Hertzberg, our program ch. who was accepted as a regular member. The following were accepted as member-candidates: Edward Bradley, Ellen Granger, Edwin Foster, Jr., Joanna Harrar and Jane Masters.

Marie Inman announced that conformation classes have begun and there still are openings. Marie also stated that ads are in for the fall show catalog and Marie hopes for a better response for the spring show catalog.

Marie also stated that she would like to be considered for the position of fall show ch. for the 1998 fall show.

Joanne Wright advised that the December obedience trial is in need of food, additional trophies, help in the kitchen and stewards.

Carol Quinlan reported that all of the obedience classes are filled and those classes will begin on September 23rd.

Pat Lawrence announced that our tracking trial will be held the Sunday before Thanksgiving and food items are needed for the after-test luncheon.

Sharon Pitz announced that we still have T-shirts, sweat-shirts and DKC mugs for sale, all at reduced prices.

Sharon also announced that the DKC annual yard sale will be held the 3rd weekend in January. It was decided that this year we will not have clothing items for sale, other than belts, purses, etc.

Education Ch. Stella Maunsell, asked for vounteers to help with the Ed. booth at the fall show.

Joanna Burley, Awards Ch., advised that an awards application form will be included in the next newsletter. The awards committee is made up of Joanna, Joanne Wright, Jan Gray, Jack Sappenfield and M. F. Davis.

Cathie Fogel, Librarian, announced that the library has a new book entitled, "Emergency Aid For Your Dog."

Marge White introduced Terri Toohil who will be the new newsletter editor starting with the October issue.

Joanna Burley is doing publicity for the fall show.

Jimmy and Cindy Alexander are chairing the food concession for the fall show and asked (through Richard Perschel) for volunteers.

Stella M. will be doing hospitality for the judges during the fall show and asked for volunteers to help.

Connie Howard, Spring Show Ch., asked for volunteers for most jobs and most especially for people to help transport judges to and from the show site. Connie would like to have someone volunteer to ch. this job. Connie also reported that the obedience rings will be outside of the Jim Graham building for the March 1998 circuit and will be under tenting. This action has been taken following the many requests to get the obedience rings moved.

Connie also suggested that breed clubs consider hosting a Judges seminar as an opportunity for breed clubs to help educate judges on their particular breed. These seminars last for a period of one week and several breeds are presented at each seminar. Gerald Penta at Indiana U. is the contact person.

It was noted that one more person is needed to help Kasey Smith with the social committee.

Marie Inman advised that the premium list for the fall show

lists herself and Betty McAllister as the contact people for the eye clinic. This is in error. The contact person should be listed as Mary Opperman.

Doreen Yen and Richard bid good-bye to DKC members. They will soon be relocating to California.

Following several brags the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m

THE RESIDENCE OF STREET

Submitted with respect by

Marjorie J. White, Recording Secretary